
Local Youth Network Management Group Meeting 

Local Youth Network Management Group Record  

Area South West Wiltshire LYN 
 

Date 
 

29/6/17 Times 7.15-9pm
  

Venue Wilton Youth Centre 

Present Young People - Emily, Natanya, Georgia, Rob, Miranda 
Adults - Jaki, Josh, Bridget, Pauline, Steve, George J 

Apologies 
 

George B 

Agenda Items 
 

1 Welcome and Apologies 

2 Notes/actions from meeting held on 23 February 2017 

3 Budget update for 2017/18 

4 Update from Area Board meeting on 31 May 2017 

5 Youth grant applications 

6 Priorities from ‘Our Community Matters’ event 

7 AOB 

Decisions 
 

1 George B sent apologies. 
Agreed to meet on a Thursday evening next time 

2 ACTION - Steve to re-circulate ‘Tomorrow’ film. 
 
Pauline advised Wilton youth centre still owned by Wiltshire Council.  Meeting 
due with solicitor this month.  Funding provided by Wilton Middle School 
Education Trust expires in March 2018, main concern at the moment. 
 
Rob Guy has been in touch with Jaki re. recruitment of young people for 
Salamander. 
  

3 Steve provided update - £14,106 available for 2017/18. 
 

4 Seeds4Success NCS grant application awarded for £3,050 on 31 May 2017. 
 
Grant was unable to be brought to the LYN first because of change in meeting 
dates due to local elections.  Also, as many members of the LYN are involved 
with Seeds4Success there would be a conflict of interest. 
 

5 One grant application received so far ahead of Area Board meeting on 
26.7.17.  Tisbury Gymnastics applied for £3,000 towards new equipment. 
 
Key points raised by LYN members: 
Emily asked whether leadership academy opportunities were offered with 
previous application from group? 
Jaki suggested other grants might be available? 
Josh suggested something should be given back to the community for free if 
anything was awarded? 



Bridget proposed putting on hold whilst issue re. potential move away from 
the Nadder Centre is resolved.  This was agreed. 
 
ACTION – Steve to provide feedback to applicant. 
 

6 Steve shared update on progress against priorities and asked for any ideas 
for further work. 
 
Steve raised previous idea re. Wiltshire Outdoor Learning team. 
Discussion about Wilton, easy access to Salisbury; different to rural areas to 
the West. 
Talent contest idea discussed, would need somebody willing to run it. 
Activities directory for South West Wiltshire needed. 
 
ACTION – Emily and Steve to work on during work experience. 
 
Suggested that there could be a future event to target year 6s, promote what 
is going on? 
 

7 Jaki advised review of Monday activities evening at Nadder Centre to take 
place in September 2017. 
 
Jaki had been in contact with Jonathan Whiting (Community First), manages 
grants for further education – families on means-tested benefits, struggles to 
get applicants from South West Wiltshire because no schools.  University, 
vocational course and support for SEND grants funding available. 
 
Bridget/Pauline asked whether it was possible to get statistics on young 
people and deprivation across the area.  How many looked after?  How many 
SEND?  How many home schooled? 
 
ACTION – Steve to research. 
 
ACTION – Pauline to liaise with Julia Cramp. 
 
Emily/Natanya raised concerns about having to pay to get to college after 
turning 16, when you have to legally be in education until 18. 
 
Next meeting to be a Thursday evening in Tisbury to coincide with youth café. 
 

Recommendations to Area Board 
 

1 The LYN recommends to the South West Wiltshire Area Board that the 
application from Tisbury Gymnastics for £3,000 be deferred pending further 
investigation. 

 


